City of Annapolis City Council
Committee & Commission Referral Action Report

Date: September 23, 2016

To: Legislative and Policy Analyst
City of Annapolis Office of Law

The Maritime Advisory Board has reviewed O-34-16 (Harbor Line at South Annapolis
Yacht Center), and has taken the following action:

XX Favbrable‘
Favorable with amendments
____ Unfavorable -
No Action
Other
XX Comments:
The Board had aerial photographs of the subject marina from March 15, 1977,
(prior to the establishment of the harbor line in question), as well as later. Each of those
photographs (copies attached) depict the area in question as fully utilized for boat slips,
the same as it is foday. Accordingly, the Board concluded that the existing rectangular
deviation of the drawn line did not relate to either the existing shoreline nor to any

configuration or use of the marina existing at the time of the establishment of the harbor
line. Accordingly, the Board voted 5-0 to recommend approval of O-34-16.

Meeting Date: September 20, 2016 \F
Tarrant H. Lomax, Chair

cc: MAB Members
Environmental Matters Committee |
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